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Commander's Message
Comrades, Auxiliary,
friends, and community
members,

As we step into the
month of May, I want to
first recognize the
continued efforts of our
Post and volunteers who
make a difference every
single week.

Our Tuesday and Wednesday night food
distributions at 6 p.m. have become a
cornerstone of service in our community.
We proudly serve roughly 120 families
each week, and none of this would be
possible without your time, energy, and
heart. You are truly the embodiment of our
VFW values in action.

On June 22nd, Comrade Richard
Simmons will be assuming the role of Post
Commander. With new leadership comes
new energy, fresh ideas, and the
opportunity for growth. I ask that you
extend to him the same grace, support, and
respect you’ve so generously shown me
throughout these nearly five years. It has
been an honor to serve you.

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

House Committee Message
Comrades,

Please come out and attend our members
General Meeting held at 11 a.m.
Saturday May 10th at the Post. Your input
and feedback on Post operations is
welcome.
The House Committee will meet at 10
a.m. Saturday May 10th at the Post.
May God bless America, and our troops.

​Rich
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Rich Simmons

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
This message is
bittersweet as it will
be my final
newsletter. 

I am honored and
proud to have served the VFW Post 9578
Auxiliary as President for the last two and
a half years. Now the right time to pass the
torch on to new leadership. I am so proud

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=fae8e722-5577-4f58-adf0-cc79d812cb2a


Happy early Mother’s Day to all of the
amazing moms in our Post family and
beyond. Your strength and dedication, both
in and out of uniform, have helped shape
the very soul of this organization.

Please mark your calendars for our
Memorial Day Ceremony on May 26th at
11 a.m. Join us as we come together to
honor and remember our nation’s fallen
heroes, those who made the ultimate
sacrifice so we may live in freedom and
peace.

I also want to thank our Post for its
continued support of the Honor Flight San
Diego mission. Allison Earls and I
recently returned from an unforgettable trip
where we had the privilege of escorting 91
veterans of WWII, Korea, and Vietnam to
Washington, D.C. Among them was Air
Force Veteran and former POW Neil
Black, who was held captive for 2,737
days at the infamous Hoa Lo Prison, better
known as the “Hanoi Hilton.” Neil endured
daily beatings for 7.5 years. To be able to
stand by him as he received the long-
overdue welcome home he so deserved
was one of the greatest honors of my life.

Let’s also show our Post pride on May 3rd
for VFW’s National Day of Service.
Whether it’s cleaning up a park, helping a
neighbor, or visiting a fellow veteran, take
action and make a positive impact.

Thank you all for your unwavering support
over the years. I’ll share my final message
with you in next month’s entry, but until
then, I wish you an amazing and
meaningful May.

I encourage all members to mark your
calendars and attend our 11 a.m.
Saturday, May 10th meeting.

​If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

​Yours in comradeship, 

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

of my leadership team during my tenure.

When we started mid-year in 2023, our
Auxiliary was in trouble. There had been
multiple violations both at the District and
Department level. Honestly, it was brutal. It
seemed we would take two steps forward
and one back for several months.

I am very proud of my team for their
perseverance, and we did succeed! We
were able to clean up all the discrepancies
thanks to a lot of District and Department
support. When I say it takes a village, it
truly does, and my team jumped in with
both feet and fought to right the wrongs.
I’m happy to say that the next team is
walking into everything going well, a
healthy bank account and membership at
99.67 % I look forward to working with, and
supporting them, and their new vision and
ideas.

At our last meeting elections were held.
Congratulations to the following members
on their new or continuing positions:

President: Dr. Erika Simmons
Senior Vice President: Kemerly Gondek
Junior Vice President: Jamye Pritchett
Solorzano
Secretary: Katie Wuest
Treasurer: Pat Alston Aldrich
Chaplain: Janet Bazdorf
Conductress: Annie Wheaton Kenner
Guard: Olivia Wilkinson
Trustee Year 1: Sherry Wheeler
Trustee Year 2: Phyllis Stokes
Trustee Year 3: Thomas (Jim) Mann

Please join us for our next membership
meeting at 10 a.m. on Saturday, May 10th
in the downstairs meeting room.

Once again, it has been an honor and a
privilege to serve as your Auxiliary
president for the last several years.

I wish continued success with the new
leadership team and look forward to
supporting their fresh ideas.

Here is the contact email for the Auxiliary:
AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com
Also, I can be reached at (619)  540-6204.

Kindest regards,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller



Chaplain's
Message
Greetings Comrades
and Friends,

As we enter the
month of May, our
thoughts naturally turn
to remembrance and
reflection. This is a
sacred time for our VFW family, culminating
in Memorial Day - a day when our nation
pauses to honor the brave men and women
who made the ultimate sacrifice in service
to our country.
 
Let us not forget that for many families,
every day is Memorial Day. Behind each
flag-draped casket is a family forever
changed. Behind each name etched in
stone is a story of courage, commitment,
and love of country. May we carry their
memory not only in ceremonies, but in how
we live our lives - with purpose, gratitude,
and honor.
 
This month, let’s also remember our living
heroes - those who still carry the burdens
of war in body, mind, and spirit. Reach out,
check in, and remind each other that none
of us walks alone. The strength of our VFW
lies in the bonds we share, and the
compassion we offer.
 
As your Chaplain, I invite you to take a
moment each day in May to pray, reflect, or
simply be still in honor of those who
served. May we live in such a way that we
are worthy of their sacrifice.
 
God bless you all, and may God continue
to bless the United States of America.
 
If you know any veteran in need or if you
just need some guidance, please reach out
anytime via text, call or email.

Office: (619) 445-6040
Cell: (702) 468-0821
Fax: (619) 445-8740

Email: VFW9578Chaplain@gmail.com

VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

Dear Comrades,
Sisters, and Brothers:

Last month I wrote
about how our family
felt if you prayed hard
enough, prayer would work. It worked for
us as it kept our Mom with us for a little
while longer.
However, she didn’t make it to 100 as we
hoped – she passed on April 2nd. While we
were praying for her to stay with us, God
had quite different plans for her.

Have you ever prayed so hard for
something you were convinced was
absolutely what you needed? Only to have
your prayer not answered and sometimes
even have the opposite happen!

We always think we know what we need.
But that is not the way life works. She
fought valiantly to stay but she was very
ready to go. She was very tired, and too
much was going on for her frail body to
recover.

We needed to be praying for what was best
for her – not what we wanted for us. We
quickly realized it was indeed her time, and
God knew that. She visualized her parents
and our Dad, talked to our youngest
brother, and was surrounded by all her
siblings and many other relatives who had
been patiently waiting for her.

We learned a great lesson. There is a
reason you sometimes don’t get what you
pray so hard for.

In the future, I will try harder to live by
God’s timing. I will try to be more patient. I
will “Let go and let God.” Lesson learned,
the hard way. Rest well in the arms of Our
Lord - Virginia Rose Gosztyla Ryan (1925
- 2025).

With a renewed sense of patience, peace,
and love,  

​Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


May God bless you, and may He continue
to bless our nation.

In comradeship and care,
  
Ryan
Post 9578 Chaplain
Ryan Gondek

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message

The April Paint & Sip
Party by Leta Keys
was another huge
success! Thank you,
Leta for all of your hard
work and to everyone
who participated.

Monday, May 5th Cinco De Mayo Dinner
will be held from 7 - 9 p.m. This will be a
first come, first served event with 50 plates
served. Don't miss out on the fun!

Sunday, May 11 Mother's Day Brunch at
the Post will feature a special menu
offerings along with the regular menu.

Raffle basket tickets are $1 each or six for
$5. We are always looking for donations for
our monthly raffle baskets. Please let the
Canteen staff know if you have a donation.

Come on up to the Post and enjoy beautiful
views and wonderful sunsets.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera



VFW Post 9578

Mother's Day
Brunch Special

(Regular Sunday Menu also available)

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post



Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members:

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!



VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans 

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Vision Statement:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country

Coming to VFW Post 9578 to enjoy meals
and entertainment? Meals and
entertainment are open to the public.

Please always remember to tip the
Canteen bartenders on duty (Christie,
Katie, Leta, Sandy and Kimberley) along
with the food service wait staff for the great
service that they provide!

Your patronage at the Post is always very
much appreciated!



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Chris Martindell - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Ryan Gondek - Chaplain
Theo Bazdorf - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Wayne Williams - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
Fred Erickson - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

Olivia Wilkinson - Trustee #1  
Sherry Wheeler - Trustee #2
Kemerley Gondek - Trustee #3

House Committee

Richard Simmons - Chairperson
Ryan Gondek - Member
Kristen Rivera - Member
James Wheeler - Member
Neal Zeitler - Member



Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Assistant Canteen Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Christie Kurtz Katie Sharp
Leta Keyes Sandy Curry

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Rob Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com


Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.3trv.com
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